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March 1, 2004

Dear Honorable Mayor Gavin Newsom, 

The San Francisco Youth Commission urges you to involve the community in the hiring process of the Chief Probation Officer for the Juvenile Probation Department.  

The current Chief Probation Officer Gwendolyn Tucker was appointed as an Interim Chief with little to no community input.   With a new mayoral administration, we have the opportunity to get off to a fresh start with the Department.  The San Francisco Youth Commission thinks that the process of selection for the Chief Probation Officer should be reopened so that the community can have a voice in it.  

It is very important that the community is involved in the appointment of the Chief Probation Officer because the community must feel that this person is accountable to them.  Youth and parents who are involved in the juvenile justice system need to have a connection to the Chief Probation Officer.  It is important to have different perspectives on who should be appointed so that the community can understand the qualities and beliefs of the potential appointments.  It should not be a biased decision made by one person.  The community needs to know who is behind them.  

It will benefit San Francisco to know that the community is always part of the process.    The Juvenile Probation Department's Chief Probation Officer has a huge responsibility in working with youth, parents and community members and it is important that they are included in the selection of this person.

Sincerely,

San Francisco Youth Commission
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